

TOPICS 15

22 October 2021

UPCOMING EVENTS

Saturday 23 to Sunday 24 October 3/4 Basketball Tournament

Tuesday 26 and Wednesday 27 October School Photo Day

Thursday 28 October School Association meeting

Thursday 28 October World Homelessness Day (Wear something orange)

Friday 29 October Student Free Day

Monday 01 November Public Holiday

Wednesday 03 November Grade 6 Excursion - Hollybank

Friday 05 November LSSSA 5/6 Swimming Carnival

TERM DATES 2021

Term 4

Monday 11 October - Thursday 16 December

2021 Student free days (Professional Learning Days)

Friday 29 October

TERM DATES 2022

Term I

Wednesday 09 February - Thursday 14 April

FROM THE PRINCIPAL Welcome Back to Term 4

Trevallyn Primary School is setting up for a fantastic end to the year. Upcoming events include our School Photos, Year 6 Long Day Excursion to Hollybank, Be Brave and Shave,

Kinder Orientations, excursions



and all the end of year activities. Keep your eye out for ongoing communication, especially in the bottom of school bags.

We are getting close to start allocating classes for 2022. We have asked parents to make a time with Louise or Jane if they needed to make the school aware of any information we may not be aware of.

Trevallyn has a very clear process that honours the expertise and professionalism of teachers, learners' agency and opportunities for families to share new information.

As families we build relationships and connections with staff over time and we sometimes build hopes that our children will have certain teachers along the way. All staff provide positive experiences for our children and families all staff collaboratively plan and all staff support children's learning.









FROM THE PRINCIPAL...

We are so proud of the partnerships built and every new year brings a new opportunity to build relationships with new teachers. Therefore we ask parents not to request teachers, but only provide information about their child's needs we may not already know.

In addition to the above... if you and your family are relocating next year could you please contact the office so we can factor this into our planning for 2022.

Mathematics Olympiad

Thanks and congratulations to Mrs Bransden and Trevallyn's Mathematics Olympiad team. Trevallyn Primary School finished in the top ten percent of all Australian Students! These are wonderful results for our students and school. Mathematics is an incredible way of understanding the world around us. We have all heard the saying, "maths is everywhere". More importantly mathematics helps us make meaning, find solutions to complex problems and help us make new discoveries. Keep a look out for our Trevallyn Mathematics Olympians in the future, they just might be the people who solve the unsolvable problems our world faces. Well done team on your great success.



Drop Off and Pick Up

A huge thank you to all parents and carers who enable the drop off and pick up zone to run so smoothly every morning and afternoon. Student safety is absolutely our priority.

Remember:

- To cross at the crossing always.
- Move to the end of the drop off zone so your child can alight safely.
- And THANK YOU for always showing patience, we know that this is a busy time of the day.

Attendance at Trevallyn

Attendance at Trevallyn is very good. Over the last two weeks we have been impressed with the communication from home about children's absences. And a HUGE thanks to our front office!

Thanks Trevallyn!



Louise Corrigan Principal Trevallyn Primary School









WELCOME TO OUR NEW SCHOOL HEALTH NURSE

My name is Kylie Gibbins and I am so happy to be joining Trevallyn Primary as your School Health Nurse. I have been working on the Children's Ward at the LGH for many years and I have two primary school aged children myself, a son in Grade I and a daughter in Kindergarten at another school.

My job as your School Health Nurse for this term will mainly involve doing Kindergarten Health Checks on all our lovely Kinder students. In the future I also plan to do health and well being education and activities with the other grade levels. I will be working at the school every Tuesday. I look forward to meeting you and your children, and have already felt so welcomed by the Trevallyn School Community.



STUDENT ASSISTANCE SCHEME FOR 2022

Families who were approved and received STAS 2021 have been sent correspondence regarding STAS 2022 directly from the DoE and do not need to complete another STAS application.

Parents who have a current concession card as listed below can apply for dependent students for assistance under the STAS:

- Services Australia Centrelink Health Care Card
- Service Australia Centrelink Low Income Health Care Card
- Services Australia Pensioner Concession Card or
- Department of Veteran Affairs Pensioner Concession Card.

Families who have not previously applied can apply online on the DoE website www.education.tas.gov.au

If you wish to add a new student to your STAS file (e.g. a kinder student) you can email your name and the students full name, date of birth, grade and school to stas@education.tas.gov.au.

We understand this online option may not be possible for all families, so if you require a hard copy form please contact your school or stas@education.tas.gov.au or 1800 827 055.

CHICKENPOX

We have been notified about a suspected case of Chickenpox in the school this week.

Chickenpox starts with a fever, sometimes with a headache or stomach ache. A day or so later, spots appear on the skin, often starting on the head and middle of the body then spreading to arms and legs. The spots form little blisters which are usually itchy. They then become cloudy and form crusty scabs.

Some people who have had chickenpox vaccine do develop chickenpox after exposure to someone with the illness. Chickenpox in this situation is usually mild because the vaccination still provides some protection.

Someone with chickenpox is contagious for at least one or two days before the rash starts. If you have any queries please seek medical advice.

WORLD HOMELESSNESS

Our Student Leadership project has been to raise awareness for homelessness. Next Thursday 28 October we are recognising World Homelessness. We would like for students to wear something orange (socks, ribbon, bracelet, t-shirt, shoelace or wristband) on this day and ask that each student brings a non-perishable food item to donate. All donations will be given to City Mission - Safe Space Launceston. Kind regards Chilli and Millie





2021 Trevallyn Primary School Photo Schedule

Tuesday 26 and Wednesday 27 October - Week Three, Term Four

Below is a schedule for our 2021 School Photos. On the day your child is having their photo taken please send them to school in their full school uniform. If you are having family photos taken, these will be held in the Multi-Purpose Room between **8.30am – 9.00am** on Tuesday and Wednesday. Please organise for your children to attend during this time.

	Tuesday 26 October	Wednesday 27 October
8.30 – 9.00	Family Photos	Family Photos
9.05 – 9.20	Kinder Ferrall	Kinder Ferrall
9.20 – 9.40	Kinder Coyle	Grade 1/2 Hepburn
9.40 – 10.00	Prep Meallin	Grade 3 Ryan/Hay
10.00 – 10.20	Prep/1 Stenton	Grade 2 Oliver/Bolzonello
10.20 – 10.40	Prep Clarke	Grade 2 Nankervis
10.40 - 11	Grade 1 Reid/Mitchell	Grade 4 Fletcher
Recess		
11.30 – 11.50	Grade 5/6 Horkings	Grade 3 Bender/Hudson
11.50 – 12.10	Grade 3/4 Rodrigues	Grade 4 Jane
12.10 – 12.30	Grade 5/6 Fassett/Pinnington	
12.30 – 12.50	Grade 6 Graduation Photo	Canon
Lunch		605
1.40 – 2.10	Grade 5/6 Bransden	
2.10 – 2.30	Grade 5/6 Birtwhistle	TO III
2.30 - 3	Grade 5/6 Partridge	

5/6 BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT

Last weekend, on the 16th and 17th of October the Grade 5-6's competed against numerous other Launceston school. A fun time was had by all, with four Trevallyn teams competing. The Grade 5/6 division I boys had immense success, coming runners up against Sacred Heart School. They will compete in the State Championships later on in the year. We would like to thank all the volunteers who helped with coaching and supporting our teams.

Chloe, Will and Isabel











3 RYAN/HAY 'BIG-MOUTHED MONSTERS'

These clay monsters were created by making a pinch pot and using the score and slip technique to add details. The monsters were bisque-fired after they had air-dried. We then glazed our creations with coloured glaze and clear gloss, and they were then fired a second time. We love our monsters!







THURSDAY IITH NOVEMBER IS ...

The Be Brave and Shave
Celebration and
Crazy Hair Day!







Come to school with crazy hair and a gold coin donation in support of the 2021 Trevallyn Primary School Be Brave and Shave Fundraiser. All money raised from this event goes to CanTeen Australia, a charity supporting young people with cancer.

Please remember to wear your school uniform on the day.

2021 Trevellyn Primery School Be Brave and Shave CanTeen Australia Fundraiser Thursday 11th November

National Bandanna Day is CanTeen Australia's largest annual fundraiser. Student Leaders will be selling bandannas from Monday 25th October until sold out. Bandannas are \$5 each and students may wear them at school throughout the lead up to the 2021 Be Brave and Shave. This year, we have 29 students and three staff members (Ms Corrigan, Mr Vedovelli and Mr Pinnington) participating in our annual Be Brave and Shave event to raise money for CanTeen to support children who have to deal with the challenges of cancer. We would love to see as many students as possible wearing their bandannas to our Be Brave and Shave event on Thursday 11th November in support of those losing their hair. If you would like to make an additional donation to our fundraising cause, just enter the link below to donate to our 2021 Trevallyn Primary School CanTeen fundraising page. We are very excited to announce that our students have already raised over \$6000 for CanTeen and still have another four weeks of fundraising to go!

Thank you everyone for your continued support with this wonderful fundraiser. lacktriangle

To donate go to this worthy cause - https://www.bandannaday.org.au/fundraisers/ trevallynprimaryschool202 | bebraveshave/personal-challenge-

202 I





GRADE 3 - 6 PRIMARY CLASS AWARDS - WEDNESDAY 20 OCTOBER

3-RH McKinley B, Freddie F

3-4R Archie M, Emma S, Drew B

3-BH Paddy M, Aleksander A, Sophie W

4-J

4-F Obie W, Jude C

5-6BR Zara H, Alex

5-6H Harry B, Maleeh Z

5-6BI Eli B, Lucy H

5-6P Toby H, Jack H, Elise T

5-6FP Bob Y, Amelie W, Jakobie F

Congratulations to all these students.

Orienteering Taster for Trevallyn Primary School Community

FREE ENTRY

Come and try orienteering **here at school** on Wednesday 03 November

Suitable for individuals or come and try with your family

No experience necessary – just come along and have
some fun!

Begins anytime between 4.00pm and 6.00pm

Look out for more info on Schoolzine

NO 5/6 SPORT

29 OCTOBER - STUDENT FREE DAY

05 NOVEMBER - LSSSA SWIMMING CARNIVAL

MISSING A DRINK BOTTLE?

Is your child missing a drink bottle? We have many unnamed drink bottles in our lost property area waiting for collection.

RIVERSIDE HIGH SCHOOL UNIFORM

RHS Uniform Shop endeavour to have ample uniform supplies for all students throughout the year. However, given potential supply delays and the fact that some items are made specifically for RHS, we would recommend new families think about what they may need prior to the end of the year.

We encourage families to pre-order uniforms if possible. Our Uniform Shop is open on Monday and Wednesday from 8.30 am — II.00 am during school terms for families to visit, look and try on items. Uniform orders can also be placed via the Qkr App, a "click & collect option". from our Admin Office. In order to manage Covid physical distancing protocols during January, families wishing to visit our Uniform Shop to try on items will need to make online bookings. This will avoid queues and allow for physical distancing.

Online bookings will open on 13th January; https://www.trybooking.com/BUKHE





Trevallyn Primary School

CONTACT DETAILS

55 Gorge Road

Trevallyn Tas 7250

Phone 03 6331 9657

Email trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au

Web https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/